John and Cindy have an electric account in both their names. John and Cindy are sporadic payers and delinquent charges have grown; however, the account hasn’t been disconnectable because of payments made from COVID-related financial programs. 
There are charges from before the pandemic began that have not been addressed; no payment arrangements have been set up. And now there are more recent delinquent charges that couldn’t be paid through COVID programs because the account had received the full allowable benefit. The delinquent charges total $1,000.

This month the account will be disconnectable (weather permitting) if something isn’t done about the balance. A disconnection notice is sent, which John and Cindy ignore. 

The technician arrives at the house to disconnect and Cindy, who is home, says that John moved out two months ago, leaving her alone with their two children. She has been looking for work and just got a job last week. She offers $200 and asks the technician if she can call the company before he turns off service. He agrees; she calls and says she can offer $200 now and would like to go on a budget payment plan. 
What options does the electric company have for handling this situation?
